
Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing 
 

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCIAL SERVICES 

OIR – Insurance Regulation 

The Office of Insurance Regulation announces a hearing to which all persons are invited. 

DATE AND TIME: October 18, 2017, 1:00 p.m. to conclusion. 

PLACE: Knott Building Room 412, 404 South Monroe Street, Florida Capital Complex, Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: To consider a Workers’ Compensation filing made by the 

National Council on Compensation Insurance, Inc. (NCCI), by which NCCI requests an overall average decrease in 

rate levels of 9.3% for the voluntary market for all new and renewal workers’ compensation insurance policies 

written in the State of Florida, effective January 1, 2018. The filing also requests a decrease to the expense constant 

from $200 to $160 which when combined with the rate level decrease results in an overall average premium 

decrease of 9.6%. 

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting in writing: to the Office of Insurance Regulation, attention 

Cyndi Cooper, Actuary, Room 212-F, Larson Building, 200 East Gaines Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0330. 

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to 

participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 48 hours before the workshop/meeting by 

contacting: Gloria Merritt at (850)413-5356 or e-mail her at Gloria.Merritt@floir.com. If you are hearing or speech 

impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 

(Voice). 

For more information, you may contact: Gloria Merritt at (850)413-5356 or e-mail her at Gloria.Merritt@floir.com 

https://www.flrules.org/gateway/department.asp?id=69
https://www.flrules.org/gateway/organization.asp?id=520

